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on weekly packages. So much of what I 
am persuaded 1 should do strikes me as 
being an Executive Director's role — 
but our Executive Director and her staff 
are already working inordinate hours.

As an example, this week, I have 
received: request for tender for compu­
ter, notes to organise AGM, Strategic 
issues papers, request to review agenda 
for General Council, discussion paper 
on role of Executive Director, monthly 
report from Executive Director, contract 
for lease of building, notes on planning 
for ILL meeting, information on award 
restructuring, draft budget, reworked 
claim form and 2 0  other sheets of paper 
I won't list. In addition to this I need to 
organise the AGM, our suggestions for 
the ALIA/ACLIS executive meeting 
agenda. Presidential address, Frontline, 
Presidential reception, press releases, 
give interviews and notes for chairing 
several sessions at the conference and 
opening and closing ceremony as well as 
two Ministerial speeches (because I’m 
State Librarian and Ministers refer these 
to me).

Now I don't have any great prob­
lems with this. I have devoted significant 
proportions of my time to ALIA since 
1 974 and I am a speed reader who writes 
easily. But — and this is the reason for 
me telling you all this — is this what the

members want a President to do? If so, 
then it’s time we realised that we may 
need a full time President who is paid — 
or at the least, an organisation is reim­
bursed for the effort. I have a computer 
at home and can write this straight to 
disc — but what if someone doesn’t 
have these resources? Do we want to bar 
such people from being President? I 
would like to put this issue into the 
public arena.

This a long Frontline, but it will be 
published in inCite to coincide with the 
conference. I would really appreciate 
previous Presidents, General Council­
lors and Branch Presidents who attend 
the conference having a chat with me on 
the role we might define for future 
Presidents. Or, anyone, drop me a note.

Of course, the benefits of being 
President are immeasurable, intangible 
and contribute to personal growth. 
Meeting people from all sectors of li- 
brarianship has confirmed in me the un­
derstanding of how important the 
common things are rather than the dif­
ferences.

But, why does one nominate for 
such a position? To give, to contribute, 
to make a difference. One does not wish 
to alter the essence of the Association 
but 1 think any President would want to 
look back on the year and see policy 
development, planning and reviewing of 
activities, satisfied clients and a sense of

things having been somehow improved 
as a result of these efforts. Keeping things 
‘ticking along’ is not the role of a Presi­
dent.

To expect someone to visit every 
capital city, attend meetings of Boards, 
read all paperwork, go to every confer­
ence and so on — is to demand a full time 
commitment.

What kind of President do you 
want? A full time paid officer — or a 
senior member of the profession in a 
powerful position to make a difference, 
a leader in his/her own right who brings 
that empowerment to the role of Presi­
dent? I think the latter, but then the 
expectations of time and effort must 
change.

Let’s discuss this so we know what 
we want and nominees can prepare — 
but, let me assure everyone — I wouldn’t 
have missed this year for the world! I 
don’t know whether I will feel I have 
made a difference or a real contribution 
when December comes — but, I tell you, 
it's not for the want of having a damned 
good try! And let me assure those who 
are nominating as Vice President for 
1991 all these issues can be discussed 
and such things as support resolved by 
collective decision making. They are on 
the agenda — let's resolve them.

Let me hear from you.
With best wishes, ^
Lynn Allen ^

Apologies to the NT Branch
In my report of the General Council 
meeting in issue 12 of inCite, I neglected 
to mention that the Northern Territory 
Branch, in addition to the Board of 
Education, was writing a discussion 
paper on the identified Association 
strategic issue of continuing education 
and professional development. My 
apologies to the Northern Territory 
Branch for this omission.

The Northern Territory Branch has 
been extremely active in the area of 
training for library and information 
science in the Territory, as was reported 
in issue 13 of inCite by the Northern 
Territory President, David Hugo. General 
Council is to consider all of the strategic 
issues discussion papers at its 29 
September meeting. Copies of all papers 
will be available at the ALIA stand in the 
Trade Exhibition at the 1990 Conference, 
and members are encouraged to provide 
comments on these papers.

ALIA strategic 
issues
The following strategic issues have been 
identified for the Association. Discussion 
papers have been written for each issue.

and are available from the National Office 
or from the ALIA stand in the Trade 
Exhibition at the 1990 Conference. As 
these issues will form the basis of the 
Association's action plan for 1991, all 
members are encouraged to provide input 
into the discussions. Your comments 
can be given directly to either your State 
General Councillor or to the National 
Office staff.

Strategic issues discussion papers:
• Continuing education and 

professional development.
• Award restructuring and industrial 

priorities.
• Membership.
• Association financial budgeting and 

ILL vouchers.
• T  in ALIA.
• Capitalising on the move to Canberra.
• Promotion and lobbying.
• Administrative effectiveness of the 

National Office.
• Cooperative activities with other 

organisations.
• Accountability measures.
• Define the role of library and 

information services industry to 
members.

Sue Kosse
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K now  som eone w h o ’s 
w orthy o f a Letter o f  
Recognition?
The General Council may on the 
recommendation of the Honorary 
Awards Committee present a letter of 
recognition to a person or an institution 
or organ isa tion  w h o /w h ich  has 
rendered a significant, specific service 
to a library or libraries, to ALIA or to the 
promotion or development of libraries 
or library science or who has over a 
period demonstrated significantservices 
well over the call of duty in these fields.

Nominations for Letter of Recognition 
may be made at any time, and will be 
considered atthe first available meeting 
of the Honorary Awards Committee. 

For fu rthe r in fo rm ation  a n d /o r  
nom ination forms contact: the
M em bership Services M anager, 
Australian Library and Information 
Association, PO Box E441, Queen 
Victoria Terrace, ACT 2600, telephone 
(06) 285 1877, (008) 02 0071 (toll 
free).


